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Dear Chief _________,

The International Institute of the Bay Area is a non-profit legal services organization that specializes in immigration remedies for survivors of domestic violence and other serious crimes.  I am writing to you to inform you about the U Visa for immigrant crime victims so that the ____ Department can assist crime victims in this process.  Specifically, I request your assistance with the U Visa process for [victim].  I have enclosed a Question and Answer flyer about the U Visa that includes contact information for the Department of Homeland Security U Visa liaison, and a list of local officials who have experience working with the U visa.

The U Visa is widely used throughout the California and the U.S.  It is described in a KTVU News Report posted on Youtube (search for iiebiiba).  Twenty four law enforcement agencies in the Bay Area, and hundreds of agencies throughout the U.S. are currently participating in the U Visa process.   The U Visa provides qualified crime victims who have been helpful in the investigation or prosecution of a crime with lawful immigration status and work authorization.  The visa was created in Section 1513 of the Victims of Trafficking and Violence Prevention Act, 8 U.S.C. § 1513 (2000), which states that the U visa “will strengthen the ability of law enforcement agencies to detect, investigate and prosecute cases of [crimes] while offering protection to victims of such offenses in keeping with the humanitarian interests of the United States.” 8 U.S.C. § 1513(a)(2)(A).   Specifically, law enforcement can use the U visa to:

· create trust between law enforcement and immigrants generally.

· undermine the pervasive sense among perpetrators that they may victimize undocumented immigrants with impunity.  Broadly utilized, the U visa can substantially impact the safety of immigrant communities by removing this sense of impunity.

· encourage reporting and cooperation by a particular victim in a particular investigation or prosecution.  Like Victim/Witness services, the U visa helps victims cope with issues that create barriers to cooperation (insecurity, fear, logistical issues).

· help a victim recover from victimization (like Victim/Witness services).

The U Visa is particularly applicable in the case of [victim].  In spite of her fear of detection by immigration authorities, [victim] reported the domestic violence perpetrated against her to the _______ Police Department so that she could get herself and her children to safety.  Congress created the U visa to address the problem that “immigrant women and children are often targeted to be victims of crimes committed against them in the United States, including … sexual assault, --- involuntary servitude, being held hostage or being criminally restrained.  All women and children who are victims of these crimes committed against them in the United States must be able to report these crimes to law enforcement and fully participate in the investigation of the crimes committed against them and the prosecution of such crimes.”  8 U.S.C. §§ 1513(a)(1)(A), 1515(a)(1)(B).

I hope the attached information will provide you with the background you need to assist [victim] in the U visa process.  The process involves the completion and signing of U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services Form I-918 Supplement B.  We have attached both a pre-completed form and a blank form.   The majority of law enforcement agencies that we work with prefer that we pre-complete the form, but you may prefer to complete it within your department.   A law clerk from our office will call you next week to answer any questions you have about the process or about Ms. [victim]’s specific case.

I also hope that the ________ Department will develop a procedure to work with other crime victims and victim advocates in the future.  When a law clerk calls next week, I hope you can tell her how your department will use the U visa, including who you designate as your contact person, how to communicate about individual cases, how you prefer the Supplement B to be completed.

Pease do not hesitate to contact me at (510) 451-2846, ext. 304 or sbowyer@iibayarea.org is you have any questions or concerns in the meantime.  Thank you very much for your partnership serving crime victims.





Sincerely,

